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NEXT GENERAL MEETING 

The first General Meeting of the new 

year will be held on 11th February 

2015 at 7:30 pm in the South Hobart 

Community Hall, 42 D'Arcy Street, 
South Hobart 7004.  All welcome 

especially those residents new to the 

area.   

SoHo GENEROSITY 
Give yourselves a pat on the back!  

According to an article in Hobart 

Observer (Dec 2014), South Hobart 
residents were the most generous, 

when it came to giving donations to 

charity, in Tasmania.  The NAB 

Biannual Charitable Giving Index 
showed that South Hobart recorded an 

average donation amount of $139 per 

person, which was 1.5 times more than 

the national average across all 
Australian postcodes. 

 

STH HOBART RESIDENTS’ 

TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
South Hobart Community Hall 

Wednesday 11th February, 2015 

5:30 pm 
All residents are welcome to attend 

this meeting to discuss general matters 

relating to traffic in South Hobart.  If 

you have any pressing issues and are 
unable to attend, please contact Kevin 

Wilson on 6223 1687. 
 

BUSHFIRE SURVIVAL PLAN 

WORKSHOP 
Wednesday 25th February, 2015 

7:30-9:00 pm 
South Hobart Primary School 

The event is focused on bushfire risk 

and what people need to consider in 

making a “leave early plan”. Topics 
discussed are bushfire history, 

bushfire weather, fire danger ratings, 

alerts/warnings, where to find 

information (TFS and TasAlert 
websites), community protection plan, 

NSP and Evac Centres (the distinction  

of the two), emergency kits, bushfire 

neighbourhoods and phone trees.  This 
information will help people know:-

When to go (triggers to put plan into 

action) 

Where to go 
How to get there 

What to take and 

Who to tell 
[Please note there is a separate Bushfire 

Ready event on Sunday 1st March for 

residents of Dynnyrne area at Waterworks 

Reserve.]  

Alderman  

Eva Ruzicka  
  

Hobart City Council 

 

Taking care of your residential 
amenity - working for success 

with our City's financial health. 
 

0407 391 317 
eva@ruzicka.id.au 

 

Authorised by E. Ruzicka 10 Congress Street,    
South Hobart 

CEMENT RENDERING 

Exterior Textured Finishes 

Free Quotes 
 

   6249 5525 

       0407 845 058 

 

Loukas Vourlamis  

 

gourmet produce delicatessen fruit 

vegetables herbs spices organics 

 fresh meats seafood specialty 

breads patisserie salads flowers 

take home meals bbq chickens 

fresh sushi wines platters 

gourmet cheeses catering 

gift hampers made to order 
 

Open 7 days        
362 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
6223 7728 Salad Bowl 

Hair and beauty  
Jo Palmer 

 6224 3038 
251 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
www.southterrace.com.au 

Open Tuesday to Saturday 
We use and recommend L'Oreal,  Pureology, 

Matrix & Cloud Nine 

STH HBT BUSHCARE 
The next South Hobart Bushcare 

Working Bee will be on Sunday 15th 

February, 2015 between 10:000 am to 
12:30 pm, meeting at the Ingram side 

of Wellesley Park.  All are welcome 

and equipment is provided. Enquiries 

to Janet on 6223 8132 
 

FALCONER HOUSE 
The proposal to convert Falconer 

House (formerly Marathon) in the 
gardens next to St. John’s Hospital 

into a world standard hospice, 

prompts a report on the Falconer 

family, after whom the house derives 
its name.  The patriarch of the family, 

William Rose Falconer, arrived in 

Tasmania in 1855 to be the first man-

ager of the new Hobart Gas Company 
and, later, the Director of Public 

Works.  In a “Letter to the Editor” 

Mercury, 1945, his daughter, Ella, 

stated that he designed Franklin 
Square, including the water feature 

below the statue of Sir John Franklin.  

She also stated that the statue is a 
duplicate of that in Trafalgar Square.  

Falconer had married Harriet James 

in 1864 and had two daughters, Ella 

(1865) and Gertrude (1867).  Fal-
coner died in 1869.  For his funeral, 

public offices in Hobart closed early.   

His widow remarried William Bone, 

flour miller of Richmond, and a son, 
Percy, was born in 1874. She died in 

1892.  It is not clear where the family 

lived, but, by the early 1900s, Ella 

owned the land in Cascade Road 
upon which Marathon was built.  The 

siblings eventually lived in the house.  

Percy Bone, a solicitor and respected 

yachtsman, died in 1923.  Gertrude 
died in 1951 (aged 84 years), found 

drowned in a water tank on the site.  

Ella died in 1954 (aged 89 years).  

Falconer House was later used as a 
nurses home for St. John’ Hospital 

and, later, as consulting rooms around 

1990.  The trees in the front garden 

are of heritage significance, being on 
the HCC’s Significant Tree Register. 

Flathead  Café is now opening for 

BREAKFAST, LUNCH & DINNER  

Monday to Saturday from 8:00  

Great coffee and fresh new 

menu, including vegetarian, glu-

ten free and non seafood dishes  

6224 3194  
 4 Cascade Road  
www.flatheadcafe.com  

COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Centre Manager 

Mr. Craig Hoey  

 6223 3415 

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

¶ guitar 

¶ bass 

¶ drums 

¶ banjo 

¶ singing 
 

6231 1466 
206 Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

BRICKLAYER 

BRETT MURPHY 

Brick & Block Laying 

New home & renovations 

Fireplace & retaining wall 

repairs 

All Insurance Work 

0408 678 109 

Computer Services  
 

Home and Business Support 

Computer Maintenance, Repairs, 
Spares & Advice 

Smartphone and Tablet Repairs 
 

0421 931 758  

03 6165 1175  
www.aceitsupport.com.au 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

President:  Rosemary Sandford                         (Incorporating Cascades Progress Association)              Hon. Secretary:  David Halse Rogers 

Founded 1922 

PO Box 200 South Hobart Tasmania 7004 

www.shpa-inc.org.au 
+61 3 6223 3149 

No. 324 February 2015 
ABN  65 850 310 318 

Rob Valentine MLC  

Independent Member for Hobart  

Office: Parliament House, Murray St.  

T: 6212 2344 

E:  rob.valentine@parliament.tas.gov.au 

òI am available 

anytime should 

there be govern-

ment issues with 

which you feel I 

may be able to 

assist.ó 

mailto:rob.valentine@parliament.tas.gov.au


A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL  
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR  
Licence No C0624  

 

369a Argyle Street  
North Hobart  

 

Postal Address: PO Box 665 North Hobart  
 

6231 0275  
Fax: 6231 0825   

 

0412 120 106  

A/H Emergency 0408 596 065  

A       SOUTH       HOBART       NEWSLETTER 

LIVE LIFE  
A simply healthy store  

 

Whole foods/bulk food  

Herbal medicine  

Naturopathy  

Iridology  

Massage/Shiatsu/Reiki  

Acupuncture  

Bowen Therapy  

Nutrition  

Lifestyle Counselling   

 

Open:  Mon -Fri 9 am - 6 pm  

          Saturday 9 am ð 4 pm  

358 Macquarie Street  

6223 7388  

SOUTH HOBART HISTORY 

BOOK UPDATE 
Dr Alison Alexander, recent winner 
of the prestigious 2014 National Bi-

ography Award for her portrayal of 

Lady Jane Franklin, has finished writ-

ing the History of South Hobart and 
has begun the process of appending 

hundreds of photographs of historical 

value, as well as ones of current busi-

nesses and streetscapes in South 
Hobart. Well-respected graphic artist, 

Julie Hawkins, of In Graphic Detail 

is working on the design process. 

When completed, this quality hard 
cover 360 page book will tell the 

history of this fascinating suburb, the 

second oldest in Australia.  Once 

printed, it will be available for sale by 
September 2015.  SHPA members are 

spending many hours proof reading, 

editing and administering this project. 

Members, many locals, and others 
with an interest in South Hobart have 

contributed a huge array of informa-

tion, photographs and photographic 

assistance.  This exciting venture has 
been commissioned and supported by 

the South Hobart Progress Associa-

tion Inc.  The Hobart City Council 

has underwritten much of the cost, 
while many businesses and individu-

als have financially contributed. In 

particular, Males Sand and the South 

Hobart Butchery have been very gen-
erous.  Anyone interested in finan-

cially assisting this exciting project or 

contributing in any other way can 

contact Malcolm Saltmarsh, by email 
at: saltyros@hotmail.com.  
 

FUTURE CRUNCH 
How Science & Technology Are Changing 

Your World For The Better 

Thursday 12th February 2015 

The Republic Bar 7:00 pm 

Tane Hunter and Dr Angus Hervey 
are Future Crunch.  Recent break-

throughs in Science and technology 

are creating a world that is more 

peaceful, transparent and abundant. In 
this talk, Tane and Angus will be 

looking at six key new technology 

trends and weaving together amazing 

stories about how these technologies 
are shaping the world of tomorrow.  

Space is limited so get yourself a 

ticket on Eventbrite to avoid disap-
pointment. More info available at 

WhySci.org.au 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell  

Dr. Holly Donohoe  
Veterinary Surgeons 

 

330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 

Gary Bristow 
REGISTERED PLUMBER  

 

Hot and Cold Water  

Electric Drain Cleaning  

Roof Work   
 

0417  327  969 
 

8 Congress Street South Hobart  

6224 0688 

Specialist fruit & 

vegetable grocers 
 

Salamanca Market 
 

www.harvestfeast.com.au 

0417 136 854  

FOODSTORE CAFE  
 

All day Breakfast & Lunch  

Great Food and Coffee  

Wide selection  

Vegan, Vegetarian, Gluten Free 

& Dairy Free Food  

Friendly Atmosphere  

 Private Dinner Parties. Meeting 

room available.  

10% Discount on all meals  

Open 7 Days  

356 Macquarie Street  

6224 6862 / 0447 517 540   

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   

produced and published on a voluntary basis solely as a 

community service.  Whilst  every  effort is made to 
ensure that the information contained therein is accu-

rate, no warranty as to such accuracy can be given and 
any reader who wishes to rely on such information for 

any purpose whatsoever does so at his/her own risk. 

MOVEMENT WORKSHOPS  
Dr. Joanna de Burgh, local resident 
and Feldenkrais practitioner, will be 

running several monthly one-day 

workshops in South Hobart in 2015.  

A workshop entitled “Looking After 
Your Knees” will be run in Febru-

ary (watch the SoHo Post Office 

window for details of this and other 

workshops). Using gentle guided 
sequences of movement, suitable for 

all age groups, participants will gain 

awareness of how to release tension 

and gain flexibility in day-to-day 
activities.  Each class will include 

relevant nutritional advice.  For 

more information, please contact 

Joanna on 6224 8665 or by email to: 
joannadeburgh@gmail.com 
 

STRESSED? 
Courses in Yoga & Relaxation will 
be held in St. Francis Xavier 

Church Hall, Adelaide Street com-

mencing on 6th February, 2015 on 

Fridays mornings between 10:30 am
–11:45 am.  For enquiries and enrol-

ments, contact Catharine Errey 0418 

276 896 or catherrey@gmail.com 
 

HOBART NATUROPATH 
29 MacFarlane Street South Hobart 

Hobart's leading complementary 

health clinic specialising in women's 
health, family medicine and cancer 

care support.  Erin Collins and Mi-

chael Thomsen offer a range of 
services in order to provide a holis-

tic and integrated approach to health 

care.  Erin has expertise in the man-

agement of gynaecological and 
obstetric disorders.  Michael has a 

special interest in Integrative Oncol-

ogy and helps support patients diag-

nosed with cancer.  Ph: 6223 4842.  
For on-line bookings and informa-

tion: www.hobartnaturopath.com.au 
 

Published with thanks to Rob Valentine. 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Contributions are welcome and should be forwarded to 

the Newsletter Editor, PO Box 200 South Hobart 7004 

or to dhalserogers@gmail.com by the first Monday of 

each month. 

BERT'S RUBBISH 
REMOVALS 
Garden Clean Ups 
Builder's Clean Ups 

Tree lopping 
Household Rubbish 

Bert Smets  

6223 2225 

0418 109 485 

GORE STREET MEDICAL 
INTEGRATIVE HEALTH 

 

2 GORE STREET STH HOBART 

 

Dr Greg Schwarz 
Nutritional/ Environmental Medi-

cine 

Dr Linda Wilson 
Women’s Health/ Hypnotherapy 

Viola Hemm 
Naturopathy/ Bowen Massage 

6224 6717 

Dave Fleming Joinery 
 

Carpentry – Joinery – 

Home maintenance 
 

 

Timber windows and doors 

Bench tops 

 Cabinetry 
 

0427 315 813 
www.daveflemingjoinery.com 

mailto:saltyros@hotmail.com
http://www.hobartnaturopath.com.au

